

Department of Mathematical Sciences Phone (605) 394-2471

May 5, 1983

Dr. Donald Phemister Acting President Colorado State University Ft. Collins, CO 80523

Dear Sir:

On behalf of the Rocky Mountain Section of the Mathematical Association of America, I wish to thank Colorado State University for the use of its facilities and staff for the recent annual meeting of our section (April 29-30, 1983). In particular I wish to commend the Mathematics Department and Prof. Frank Demeyer for their extraordinary efforts in compiling and presenting this program. It was the best meeting we've had in five years, and the credit should go to those persons.

The facilities at your university are magnificent and the banquet in the Student Union was superb. We appreciate your kind consideration and all of the help extended by your faculty and staff.

Sincerely,

Dr. David Ballew, Sec/Treas Rocky Mountain Section MAA

DWB:crh